
 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Principal’s Report  
Last week we started our School Intensive Swimming Program; this will run continue to run for the 
next two weeks. All students were assessed by the Deniliquin Pool swim instructors on Monday and 
placed into two different ability based groups. This will ensure that the students get the most out of the 
program. We are aiming to have everyone confident in the water with skills to ensure water safety. 
Everyone has been using a mixture of the middle sized pool as well as the big pool. All students have 
been doing an outstanding job of organising their own swimming gear, packing their bags and 
following instructions in what was a very busy week. This week we will visit the Deni Stadium after 
swimming on Monday, on Tuesday have swimming and head back to school, and Wednesday we will 
have a Chinese lunch after swimming. A reminder to students and parents that participation in the 
additional activities is reliant upon school rules and expectations being followed.  
 
Thank you, thank you, thank you! For those people who assisted with the Garage Sale / Car Wash on 
Saturday. To those people who helped with planning, organising, setting up, on the day cooking BBQ, 
running a stall, in the canteen, washing cars, cleaning up and packing up. It was wonderful to see so 
many people visit our school and be part of the fundraising event. This certainly has given our school 
and preschool a very positive image to the community. The winner of the schools fundraising; Lucky 
Number – Maree Whelan and Lollies in the Jar – Shirley McGregor. The P and C raised $230 from the 
lunch canteen and car wash. 
 
Last Friday afternoon I attended the Moulamein PSSA Meeting. Office bearers for the Moulamein 
PSSA Committee were elected and dates for all sporting carnivals for our district were set between all 
schools involved. I am now the Vice President of the committee. Wakool Burraboi Public School will 
host the District Cross Country Carnival in 2016.  
 
This Thursday is the final 2016 Kinder Orientation day. We look forward to having Cooper at school 
with us next year.  
 
 

Have a great week!

Lisa Hulands  

Principal 
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Upcoming Events  

This week:  
Monday 23rd   

 Swimming – Deni Stadium Visit 

Tuesday 24th    

 Swimming  

Wednesday 25th 

 Swimming – Park / Lunch at Chinese Bowling Club 

Thursday 26th   

 Kinder 2016 Orientation Day 

 Music Lesson 1:45pm 

Friday 27th   

 Homework due 

 Mrs PC Leave 

 Mrs Snowden 

Next Week:  
Monday 30th   

 Swimming – Deni Stadium Visit 

Tuesday 1st    

 Swimming  

 PBL Training – Miss Hulands (TBC)  

Wednesday 2nd 

 Swimming – Water Fun Day 

Thursday 3rd   

 Principal Meeting Deni – Miss Hulands 

 PBL Training – Mrs PC (TBC)  

 Mrs Snowden 

 Welcome Centre Performance – 1:45pm 

Friday 4th   

 Homework due 

 
 

 
 

Music 

Over the past few weeks students have been 
planning and rehearsing a musical item to 
perform for you to enjoy at our Presentation 
Night. We thank Campbell Robinson for his 
continued commitment to our students.  
 
We have also been learning some Christmas 
Songs to sing when we visit the Welcome 
Centre next week. So far we are learning; 
Santa is Stuck up the Chimney, The Golden 
Kangaroo and Aussie Jingle Bells.   
 

Newsletter 

This weeks newsletter has lots of photos for 
you to enjoy.  
 

Car Wash / Garage Sale 
Photos will be in next week’s newsletter.  
 

Reminder: 
Swimmers, towel and school clothes. School 

shoes or runners must be worn after swimming. 

Lunch will be supplied on Wednesday. 

Students will need recess only on Wednesday. 

Recess and Lunch is needed from home every 

other day this week.  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Swimming Photos 
Thanks to Genny for taking these photos for 
us.  

 

 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 
Deniliquin Stadium 

 
 

POSITIONS VACANT 
 Temporary part time teaching 

position. Teaching K-6. Requires 
approval to teach. (3 days per week) 
  

 Casual SLSO (student learning 
support officer). Requires Working 
with Children’s Check.  (casual) 
Work under supervision and direction 
of teacher, assist in classroom 
activities, school routines, and the 
care and management of students. 
 
 

Suitable applicants need to submit application 
to Lisa Hulands in person at the school or via 
email lisa.hulands1@det.nsw.edu.au by 3pm 
Friday 27th November.  

 

 

Deniliquin Library 
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